
RAISINVILLE TOWNSHIP 

JANUARY 3 RD 2017 

MINUTES 

PRESENT: Supervisor Blanchette, Treasurer Meyer, Trustee Henderson, Trustee Woelmer, Clerk 

Fetterly 

The Raisinville Township Board meeting was opened with the Pledge to the American Flag. 

MINUTES: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, SUPPORTED by Clerk Fetterly to approve the minutes 

from the December 6th, 2016 meeting. MOTION CARRIED 

TREASURER REPORT: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, SUPPORTED by Clerk Fetterly to approve 

the treasurer report, MOTION CARRIED. 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT: There were 14 permits issued for the month of 

December. There were 3 building permits, (1 new home) 3 electrical, 8 mechanical and 0 

plumbing for a total fee of $ 2,208.00 

BILLS: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, Supported by Treasurer Meyer to approve the bills for 

this month. MOTION CARRIED. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

NEW BUSINESS: 

BLIGHT: 

MOTION by Treasurer Meyer, Supported by Trustee Woelmer to approve the resolution for the 

multiple year deficit elimination plan for Ida lights special assessment. MOTION CARRIED. 

Supervisor Blanchette stated that the Township Auditor, Don McGuire finished the Township 

Audit and said that is was a good clean audit, the Township met all its requirements. MOTION 

by Trustee Henderson, Supported by Clerk Fetterly to approve the 2015/2016 Audit as 

presented, MOTION CARRIED. 

PLANNING COMMISSION: Trustee Woelmer stated that at the December 19th meeting the Board 

approved preliminary site plan review for Miller Development on their dirt removal plan. The 

next meeting is scheduled for January 16th, 2017 



LMR: Trustee Henderson stated that the meeting is scheduled for Jan 16th   2017 at 7:00pm Public 

is welcome. 

CITIZEN COMMENT TIME: John Delmotte at 1095 Nieman Rd. asked the Board when they 

started working on the Budget for the following year, he was told that we have workshops in 

June. He also asked who monitored tenants moving in and out of the Miller Development 

buildings. The Board will be checking into it. 

Supervisor Blanchette stated that he had a call from a developer that was wanting to know 

about our ordinance on medical marijuana, he was told we do not have one. The developer 

stated that he is looking for a spot in Monroe County to put up a warehouse size building, and 

would like to meet with us. 

ADJOURNMENT: MOTION by Trustee Henderson SUPPORTED by Treasurer Meyer to adjourn. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

Brenda Fetterly 

Raisinville Township Clerk 


